

February 13, 2024

## Dear Parents and Guardians:

Enclosed is the safe environment program for your child(ren). This is our sixth year providing this Diocesan mandated program. The Circle of Grace Program replaced the LIFE program. We have had such good feedback regarding its content last year. It mainly focuses on the dignity of the person and being a temple of the Holy Spirit. You will receive by email the program for the grades of your child(ren). I believe this will help you be informed as what the program is. In case you would like to have a printed copy, please contact the Faith Formation office, we will gladly provide you with a printed copy.

For families who have children in regular classes my desire is for you to cover the material at home as well as the catechist covering it in the classroom (**option 1**). However, you are free to pick any of the 3 options. On the first day of classes, you will see on your child's chapter schedule the dates that the Circle of Grace classes are to be covered.

For families of Family of Faith or Special Sacrament Class you don't have the option of doing the Circle of Grace program in Class due to the structure and various ages of the students involved. You must select option 2 or 3.

As with the previous program we must have a signed form for every child with your selection of training choice. It is my sincere hope that most of you will select option 1 as I believe that one is the one that will help your child(ren) be the most confident in their identity as a child of God.

Please return the signature form with your registration packet. As always feel free to contact me for clarification or questions.

Yours in Christ,

Maribel De Abreu

Parish Catachetical I

Parish Catechetical Leader.

Phone: (407) 657-6114 Fax: (407) 657-9375 Web: www.stspp.net